
 

 

British Columbia Hydro and Power Authority, 333 Dunsmuir Street, Vancouver BC V6B 5R3 
www.bchydro.com 

Fred James 

Chief Regulatory Officer 
Phone: 604-623-4046 
Fax: 604-623-4407 
bchydroregulatorygroup@bchydro.com 

 
 
April 16, 2019 
 
Mr. Patrick Wruck 
Commission Secretary and Manager 
Regulatory Support 
British Columbia Utilities Commission 
Suite 410, 900 Howe Street 
Vancouver, BC V6Z 2N3 
 
Dear Mr. Wruck: 
 
RE: British Columbia Utilities Commission (BCUC or Commission) 

British Columbia Hydro and Power Authority (BC Hydro)  
Application to Lift the Temporary Suspension of Generation 
Interconnection Procedure Timelines and Associated Studies for Standing 
Offer Program (SOP) Participants (Application) 
Response to BCUC Staff Information Request No. 1  

 

BC Hydro writes to provide its responses to BCUC Staff Information Request No. 1 from 
April 11, 2019. 

On Page 1 of the Application BC Hydro states: 

“The Provincial Government issued its report – Comprehensive Review of 
BC Hydro: Phase 1 Final Report – on February 14, 2019. 1 As a result of 
the findings in that report, BC Hydro has indefinitely suspended the SOP 
except for five First Nations projects that BC Hydro committed to proceed 
with in March 2018. Four of these projects are identified in recital C of 
BCUC Order No. G-161-18, and the fifth has subsequently entered into 
an Electricity Purchase Agreement (EPA) with BC Hydro” 

                                                
1

 https://www2.gov.bc.ca/assets/gov/farming-natural-resources-and-industry/electricity-alternati
ve-energy/electricity/bc-hydro-review/final_report_desktop_bc_hydro_review_v04_feb12_237
pm-r2.pdf. 

5 
March 14, 2018 press release regarding the announcement: 
https://www.bchydro.com/news/press_centre/news_releases/2018/bc-hydro-to-proceed-with-
five-first-nations--clean-energy-projec.html.
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On Page 3, section 1.2 BC Hydro states: 

“On March 14, 2018, BC Hydro announced its plans to pursue 
negotiations for EPAs with the following five First Nations’ clean energy 
projects through the SOP:5

 (i) Tsilhqot’in Solar – 1 MW (this project has 
since executed an EPA); (ii) Siwash Creek – 500 kW; (iii) Sarita River – 
5 MW; (iv) Sukunka Wind – 15 MW; and (v) Zonnebeke Wind – 15 MW.” 

On Page 2, section 1.1 BC Hydro states: 

“A table showing the status of the projects in the combined SGIP and 
distribution generator interconnection queues as of the date of this 
application is provided in Attachment 2.” 

 

1 Please confirm, or explain otherwise that the Sukunka Wind Project is in 
the combined SGIP and distribution generator interconnection queues as 
of the date of this application. 

RESPONSE: 

The Zonnebeke Wind and Sukunka Wind projects are each a 15 MW project being 
developed by the same customer, behind a common Point of Interconnection. Per 
our Open Access Transmission Tariff, these are viewed as one combined project 
(one common Point of Interconnection) under a single, 30 MW interconnection 
request. The interconnection queue reflects this as Zonnebeke Wind at 30 MW in 
Attachment 2 of the Application. 
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For further information, please contact Anthea Jubb at 604-623-3545 or by email at 
bchydroregulatorygroup@bchydro.com. 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 

 Fred James 
Chief Regulatory Officer 
 
pm/ma 
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